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March 3, 2025 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern:  

 

San Juan County fully supports the City of Monticello’s application for the Utah Outdoor 

Recreation Grant (UORG) – Community Parks and Recreation (CPR) Grant to construct an ADA-

accessible playground at Veterans Park. This project will improve accessibility and enhance 

recreational opportunities for residents and visitors. 

While the majority of the project site is on City-owned land, a small portion of County-owned land 

may be used. San Juan County authorizes the City to use this land and has agreed to waive or count 

the $1 access fee as an in-kind contribution. 

San Juan County is not a project partner and has no financial or operational responsibilities related 

to this project. The City of Monticello will assume full responsibility for construction, 

maintenance, and long-term operations of the playground. 

We support this project and look forward to its positive impact on the community. If additional 

information is needed, please contact our office. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

____________________________ 

Silvia Stubbs 

Commission Chair 


